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I am a resident of the Northern Rivers where we are affected by Zombie DAs including 

Wallum in Brunswick Heads and Iron Gates in Evans Head. 

Planning and environmental standards have changed since these DAs were granted. As a 

society we have learnt a lot since these DAs were approved. 

These DAs involve developing flood prone land - in a region which has firsthand experience 

of catastrophic floods. 

Wallum is home to 24 threatened species, 9 of which are MNES which deserve and are 

legally entitled to protection. 

I am calling for all Zombie DAs to be abolished 


